TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244

tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

NEWSLETTER

TERM 2 NO.16 6th June 2011

Contents Welcome

1. Building Update

3. Tree Planting Project

5. AASC Program

7. School Uniform

9. Queens Birthday Holiday

11. You Can Do It Awards

2. Transition for Grade 6's

4. Prep 2012 Enrolments

6. Lost Property

8. School Reports

10. Term Dates

The next School Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 15th June. This meeting will begin at 7.30pm. The Finance Committee will meet on the same night at 6.30pm.

We are now taking Prep enrolments for 2012. Contact the office for enrolment forms and information.

Hi everyone.

Our Grade 5/6 Campers headed off on the Urban Camp this morning. It was great to see that the majority of students had taken up the challenge of attending the camp and we are all sure that this experience will be a very worthwhile and fun exercise. We are anticipating being back at Congupna PS on Wednesday by 5.00pm. I will contact Karen at the office at 3pm on this day, just to update her on our estimated time of arrival. Feel free to ring the office to confirm this if you wish.

I would like to thank the many parents who have been punctual with getting an expression of interest in for the Grade 3/4 Camp to 15 Mile Creek also. Most of our children are electing to go to this camp and I will be forwarding on numbers this week and hopefully confirming dates also – Congupna PS is the coordinating school this year. The camp is set for July 25th until July 29th, with half the campers going for the first 3 days and the other campers going from Wednesday afternoon until Friday. Our school will obviously be going on one of these trips. We hope to have our camp dates available to parents in the next week or two – stay tuned!!

Last Thursday was our Jump Rope for Heart Day and by all reports; the afternoon was a fun one for all involved. Some photos are included in this edition of the newsletter. This Friday, we will be having our Tree Planting Day and this will give our children a chance to be actively involved in an Environmental Project in the local area. We have a number of specialists coming on this day, to talk and work with the kids and we are sure that this day will be a busy one. **No lunch will be needed on this day because of the BBQ provided – but a morning snack will still be needed.**

Karen will be at the office until Thursday, but I will be away at the Grade 5/6 Camp until Wednesday. If there are any matters of great concern, don't hesitate to contact me on my mobile – this number is above. Have a great week, hard to believe that it is only 4 weeks until the term 2 holidays.

David Brodie – Principal

A reminder that Monday is the Queens Birthday Public Holiday. No children will be required at school on this day.

Ι



Jump Rope for Heart.

On Thursday we jumped ropes for Heart.

- We held different skipping ropes together and jumped. (Eloise)
- We jumped to music. (Jhett)
- Some of us learnt to skip. (Jack)
- · Some of us can skip fast now. (Cohan)
- We can skip backwards. (Ashleigh)
- We can hop one leg, close our eyes and skip. (Kyle)
- We had different skipping activities to do. (Campbell)
- At the end we all had a skip with the big ropes. (Alyssa)
- We jumped together. (Harvey)
- It was fun. We skipped with our Buddies. (Liv)





















A Visit from a Peregrine Falcon.





On Friday Kirsty came to our room with a Peregrine Falcon. We learnt lots of things about this bird.

- They fly fast, 300kmh.
- They stoop dive to catch their prey.
- They kill their prey with their claws.
- They are carnivorous. They eat live meat such as pigeons, mice, rats, etc.
- Falcons have a mask on their eyes. That's how we know they are falcons.
- Girl falcons are bigger than boys.
- They have great eyes and ears but can't smell very well.
- They are found all over the world, but not in Antarctica. It is too cold for them.
- They nest really high up away from other animals.
 By Grade Prep and One.

1. Building Update

It has been two weeks since our Power Upgrade occurred over a weekend. Unfortunately, no connection has still been made so David will be seeking information in regard to this early in the week. As a result, all children should wear appropriate clothing, especially this week with a predicted cold week ahead.

Last week, we had power and lights installed in our new sportshed, but unfortunately no powerpoints have been installed in the new building as yet. This is taking longer than expected, but we are hopeful that this will happen this week. On Thursday, we are anticipating that our new BER photocopier will be installed. This will be placed in the administration area and the current photocopier that we have will be moved into the new building for teachers use.

2. Transition Process for Grade 6 students

The Transition Process for Grade 6 students going on to secondary college in 2012 is about to commence. We anticipate that "Choosing your Secondary College" booklets will be delivered to primary schools during week 9 of term 2. (week commencing 20th June).

> Information nights at secondary colleges are scheduled for: Shepparton HS Tuesday 19th July 7.00 – 8.00pm Wanganui Park SC Wednesday 20th July 7.00 – 8.00pm Thursday 21st July 7.00 - 8.00pm McGuire College Tuesday 26th July 7.00 - 8.00pm Mooroopna SC

Open days will be held at all 4 colleges on Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th July at 9.15 and 11.15 am. Families are welcome to visit any of these schools at any time. To ensure that someone is available, please make an appointment with the school.

Placement forms are to be completed and returned to primary schools by Thursday 4th August.

Please note parents will need to make their own arrangements to take children for these visits.

3. Tree Planting Project

Our school will be involved in a Tree Planting Project on Friday 10th June at the Tallygaroopna Water Treatment Plant. The project will involve the students going over at 3 different times to assist with planting throughout the day. Mulch, plants, stakes and guards will be provided and the planting area will have been ripped earlier in the week. Professionals from Landcare and Waterwatch will be in attendance and they will provide a talk to the students on Biodiversity and how to plant trees prior to each group beginning. A BBQ lunch will be provided to all students who participate in the day.

Agenda for the day:

Planting Times (to be confirmed):

Group 1: (Grade 5/6) – 9.30am >11am Group 2: (Prep/1) - 11.30am > 1pm Group 3: (Grade 2/3/4) – 2.00pm > 3.20pm

All students will walk down to the Water Treatment Plant at 1pm for a BBQ lunch on the day.

4. Prep 2012 Enrolments

Tallygaroopna Primary School is now accepting enrolments for 2012. If you wish to enrol your child please contact the Office on 58298264. If you know someone who is thinking of sending their child/ren here please get them to contact us in the coming weeks.

A couple of weeks ago, Mr Brodie went into the Kindergarten and read a story to the large 4 year old group. During this visit, every child in the Kindergarten was given an information pack which included information about the school and an invitation to visit the school for potentially new parents. During the second half of the year, we are hoping to invite the Kindergarten into the school on a regular basis to use some of our facilities/resources - play and sport equipment. computers...etc.

4

5. AASC Program

Multi Skills will continue on a Monday and Dance will be on a Tuesday. Students can still participate in this program, provided they have returned the permission forms for this program. Extra ones can be collected at the office if needed. No Participation winners this week because of the Camp.

6. Lost Property

This time of the year, a lot of lost property seems to turn up at the office. This often includes jumpers which are not cheap, so the students are encouraged to take off their jumpers before they go outside, if they feel that they would take them off in the yard. The inconsistent weather this time of the year often has a lot to do with this, so could you please reinforce this with your children and make sure that all specific items are named please.

7. School Uniform

Just a reminder, that all students are required to wear appropriate school uniform at school. During the colder months there may be the odd time where some uniforms may be in the wash, but a note is required if wearing school uniform is not adhered to. I have received a couple of these, so this is great to see that families are aware of this at home.

8. School Reports

These will be handed out on Monday 27th June. Teachers spend a lot of valuable time putting these together so please take the time to read these before attending Parent Teacher Interviews. Report folders will be handed out with reports, to new students in our school this year, so that past and present reports can be collated into this one folder. All students who were at our school last year, should already have this folder. If any parents are missing any reports from previous years can you contact Karen at the office and we hopefully can make a copy of this for you.

9. Queens Birthday Holiday

This is on Monday 13th June and is a public holiday so no students will be required at school. Teachers will be busy finalising reports over this time.

10. Term Dates

Over the next few weeks, I will continue to update this section. Confirmed dates for TERM 2 are:

June $6^{th} > 8^{th}$ – Grade 5/6 Camp June 10^{th} – Tree Planting Day June 13^{th} – Queens Birthday Holiday June 15^{th} – School Council Mtg. June 23^{rd} – Responsible Pet Program June 27^{th} – Reports Sent Home

June 29th – Parent Teacher Interviews
June 30th – Grade 3/4/5/6 Dance Festival
June 30th – Munch N Crunch
July 1st – End of Term 2 (2.25pm dismissal)

11. You Can Do It Awards

Congratulations to the following students for Term 2, week 6 –

P/1 Daniel Ramadan for his great getting along skills and the improved effort in getting himself organised within the classroom. Well done Daniel.

2/3/4 Marc McHale for the wonderful way he used his getting along skills last week. Weel done Mate!

5/6



Northerners Football Club Results

Northerners 11.3.69 def Grahamvale 2.3.15

Goal Kickers: Daniel Bagley – 5, Corbie Humphrey – 2, Jak Trewin – 2, Justin Lindrea – 1, Christiaan Van Taarling – 1 Awards – Ashley White – Wendys, Connor McNab – Video Ezy, Daniel Bagley – Wendys, Corbie Humphrey – Video Ezy A great game everyone played really well. Don't forget we have no training or game this week enjoy the week off.....

Northerners Soccer Club Results

Under 9 – Round 6 – Northerners v Kyabram Knights Red

The day commenced looking like there would be no play, as 7mm of rain fall in the early hours of the morning. But as the morning grew older the weather improved. By kick-off all rain had ceased and the sun was just beginning to shine, but the cold breeze reminded you that winter was about to set in.

The coin was tossed, Northerners had the call, "Heads" was called but tails came up and the Kyabram Knights Red would kick off first.

The game was played in 2 halves, yes, our half, their half and the 1st half and 2nd half.

In the 1st half, the game was evenly split, the ball was controlled for most of this half by the Northerners. Northerners managed to keep the ball in an attacking position (in their half of the pitch) with only a handful of opportunities given to the Kyabram Knights Red to score. Unfortunately they were able to take advantage of one of these opportunities and slipped a lucky goal in to the net. At ½ time the sores was 0-1 with Kyabram Knights Red scoring the only goal.

The 2nd half started this the same intensity and attack on the ball that the first half produced. The first 5 minutes of the game was split with both teams sharing possession of the ball. But then the Kyabram Knights Red goalkeeper made a mistake and handled the ball outside the goalkeeper's zone and a free kick was given to the Northerners. The attempt at goal was not successful and the ball was quickly turned over. With the ball rebounded quickly, the Kyabram Knights Red attacked the Northerners goal. With the pressure on the Northerner's goalkeeper, the same mistake was made (The ball was handled the ball outside the goalkeeper's zone). The free kick that was awarded to the Kyabram Knights Red was converted and the score was 0-2.

From that point, the Kyabram Knights Red seemed to take command of the game. The ball seemed to remain in their half of the pitch and Kyabram Knights Red managed to scored 6 more goals. Some of these were scored with good teamwork and skill, and a few managed to slip through the defences of the Northerners with a bit of luck. One of these included a long goal from a corner. At full time to score was 0-8 with Kyabram Knights Red taking the honours. Northerners should feel proud of their efforts as they never gave up and continued to attack the ball until the final whistle. The game was played in good spirit with only one incident, Steph did receive a direct hit with the ball hitting her in the face in the dying minutes of the game.

Best players for the Game and the recipients of the awards were Bailey and Chelsea.

Under 7 – The game was fast and furious although Northerners put up a gallant effort with two good goals from Alyssa, Kyabram Knights were victorious. Wendy's Award went to Jack, Video Ezy Award went to Kyle

Tallygaroopna 11 and Under Netball Results

We played St Brendan's Rubies this week and lost 12-2. A very different game to last week, we tried hard but it didn't work like we wanted it to. Better luck next game girls. Awards – Video Ezy – Mollie Karl, Book City – Zailie Dempster. Remember no training this week and no game on Saturday, so enjoy the break and have a nice long weekend.

Parents' Club

Parents' Club plan to run another Munch & Crunch on Friday, 1st July costing \$5 per student. The menu will be a chicken wrap and salad plus a muffin and a fruit box. More details to follow.

The Parents' Club are running a Pie Drive through Higgins Bakery this term. Attached to this newsletter is an order form. Completed order forms together with payment are due back to school by Thursday, 16th June. Cheques are to be made payable to Tallygaroopna Primary School. The pies are due to be delivered to school on the following Wednesday, 22nd June and need to be picked up between 2pm and 3.30pm.





<u>Family Day Care – Casual places available</u>

I have 2 casual places available on the following Fridays- 3rd and 17th June 2011. I have one casual place available on the following Fridays – 27th May, 10th and 24th June, 1st, 15th (School Holidays) and 29th July, 12th and 26th August, 9th and 23rd September 2011. If you are interested in using any of these places please give me a call Sue Lau – Family Day Care. Ph 5829 8428 or 0408 054 233.

Uniform Order

A uniform order was placed at the end of last term but unfortunately the bomber jackets are on back order. PSW have been having problems with their suppliers but tell us that the order should come through by early June. Hopefully this is the case but in the meantime there are some second-hand uniforms at school that may be useful in the interim.

Mobile Playgroup Bus

We have an opportunity to establish a playgroup at the Tally Kindergarten. It would be run by 2 play leaders who would have a bus full of play resources. Are you interested in utilizing such a service? If so, please let the Kindergarten know on 5829 8274

Book Club

Book Club order forms went home last week with students. If you would like to place an order please return completed forms together with payment by tomorrow.

Parent/Teacher Interviews (Student Led Conferences – Grades 3/4/5/6)

Parent/Teacher Interviews will be held on Wednesday, 29th June starting at 9am and concluding at 5pm. Please indicate on the form below what time suits you. Times will be allocated on a first in first preference basis. If the times do not suit you, please contact the school to make an alternate arrangement.

ar angement.	
X	
NAME:	
Yes I/we would like to attend the parent/teacher/student	interview
session with you on Wednesday, 29th June.	
My preferred time isam/pm.	7
	,



Premier Soccer Holiday Program



3 fun filled days of non stop soccer!

Andy and his local Premier Soccer coaching team will be delivering a fun filled program for the soccer mad over 3 days in the July School Holidays.

Programs running: 9am-12noon on 5, 6 & 7 July, 2011 Age: 5-12 years Girls and Boys

Shepparton Sports Stadium, Numurkah Road, Shepparton Please bring along: Program will run indoors and outdoors.

- Packed lunch and drink
- Soccer boots and indoor shoes
- Shin pads
- Appropriate clothing
- And lots of energy!!!

\$35 per day OR

book all 3 days for discount rate of \$90

In association with
REBEL
252 Windham Street, Shepparton

To confirm registration ring Andy on 0406 619645

221 11/12211 20004 21-4/20

WWW.PREMIERSOCCER.COM.AU

Name:	Date of Birth:	Current Age:
Health Problems or Allergies:		
Male 🗆 Female 🗆 School:		
Parent/ Guardian Details: Em	ail:	
Title: First Name:	Last Nan	ne:
Address:	W	- 100
Phone: (AH)	Phone: (BH)	Mobile:
		my childrichildren taken whilst participating in the program for the ide treatment as necessary in the event of illness or accident.
	Signature: Numbers Limited: Register by WEDNESDAY 29TH JUNE 2011	